PAGE  
Board of Trustees Meeting

May 21, 2024
Page 2

SUNY Niagara
Board of Trustees

May 21, 2024





*      *      *      *      *     *                  

A meeting of the Board of Trustees was held
on May 21, 2024, at 4:30 p.m. 
in person, and live streaming
	Board Members Present 

	Mr. Kevin Clark, Chairperson 

Ms. Katherine Alexander, Financial Secretary

Ms. Sheila Smith, Secretary

Mr. David Haylett, Jr. 

Mr. William Ross

Ms. Gail Tylec 
Ms. Gina Virtuoso 

Mr. Lee Wallace 
Mr. Jacob Joseph Fleming, Jr. (via ZOOM)

	Board Member Excused
Mr. Jason Cafarella


	

	Administration Present 
William J. Murabito, Ph.D., President
Julie Berrigan, Director of Development

Catherine Brown, Assistant Vice President of Human Resources

Alissa Cummings, Vice President of Student Services

Barbara DeSimone, Assistant Vice President of Institutional Advancement
John Eichner, Director of Business Services 

Fabio Escobar, Ph.D. Assistant Vice President of Academic Affairs/Institutional Assessment

Jesse Goldberg, Chief Information Officer

Harold Legg, Director of Public Relations

Wayne Lynch, Vice President of Administration 

Lydia Ulatowski, Vice President of Academic Affairs

Barbara Walck, Assistant to the President

	


Chairperson Clark called the meeting to order at 4:33 p.m. and stated the meeting was being recorded and live streamed.  A roll call of board members present was taken:  Trustee Alexander, Trustee Haylett, Jr., Trustee Ross, Trustee Smith, Trustee Tylec, Trustee Virtuoso, and Trustee Wallace.  Student Trustee Fleming, Jr. was on ZOOM.     Trustee Smith lead the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance; also, we wish our college graduates all the best, and a moment of silence for our first responders, women and men in the military and those that serve domestically and internationally to help preserve our American freedom and way of life.    
PUBLIC COMMENTS 

There were no Public Comments. 

PRESENTATIONS
Chairperson Clark stated we are happy to have our winter sports teams here with us today; he introduced Amanda Haseley, Athletic Director.   She thanked President Murabito, Vice President Cummings, and Steve Kydd for all the support and work they do for the athletes.  Wrestling coach Keith Maute was not able to attend today nor were any wrestlers present.  Coach Maute did receive coach of the year, and the Region III championship.  
Women’s Basketball coach Nate Beutel stated they earned their 6th consecutive Region III Title, Basketball player Rachel Kamarowski from Lancaster was present, and she reflected on the team chemistry they developed during their travels.
Men’s Basketball coach Bill Beilein thanked everyone for their support of the team, as he is in his 15th year of coaching.  Freshman Jalen Duff from Lewiston Porter who was the top 7 scorer in Western New York, with over 2,000 pointS scored.
Chairperson Kevin Clark thanked the teams for their efforts and all that they add to the college community.
CONSENT AGENDA 

Chairperson Clark asked if Board members had any questions regarding the Consent Agenda items.  It was moved by Trustee Wallace and seconded by Trustee Alexander that the Board approve the minutes from the April 16, 2024 board meeting, Statement of Revenues and Expenditures, and Grant Activities.  Motion carried unanimously. 

INFORMATION ITEMS 

Chairperson Clark asked Board members if there were any questions regarding the Information Items.  
The following items were received and filed: Grant Tracking Chart, Personnel Status Chart, Foundation Report, Facilities Update, and Prospective Bid.  There were no questions.
CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT

1. Presidential Search Update – Chairperson Clark stated that SUNY Niagara is waiting to hear from SUNY to confirm the candidate.  The SUNY Board is expected to meet on June 4 in Long Island.  

2. Slate of Officers – Chairperson Clark asked for board members to present a slate of officers for
the following year; Trustee Haylett, Jr., provided a proposal for 2024-2025 officers as follows:

Chairperson – Katherine Alexander

Vice Chairperson – Kevin Clark

Secretary – Sheila Smith

Financial Secretary – Gail Tylec

Trustee Ross stated slates of officers will also be accepted at the June board meeting.  

President’s Report 
President Murabito discussed the following:

· The Nurses Pinning Ceremony took place on May 10; Pinning is such a wonderful time for our nurses.   Commencement was held on May 11, we are very proud of all our graduates; the speakers did an exceptional job.  
· SUNY Chancellor King continues to have monthly meetings, the budget has been completed. 

· President Murabito continues to meet with the WNY Community College Presidents; on June 5, all the western New York presidents will meet at NFCI for their annual meeting followed by a luncheon.

· President Murabito reported that SUNY Niagara did not receive the Aspen Institute Award, although it was an honor to be nominated.   
· President Murabito provided an update on Wolf Packed – the Institutional Research department worked with Hanover Research, and the report discussed the advantages and disadvantages of Wolf Packed. The committee will meet again and provide more feedback.   
· President Murabito asked Vice President Cummings for an enrollment update; for summer enrollment we are at 100% of the minimum goal.  Fall numbers are looking positive, compared to last year, we have increased in double digits.  We have exceeded the nursing enrollment goal.  We are processing PELL awards this week.

STUDENT TRUSTEE REPORT
The Student Trustee Report was handed out to board members, and Jacob Fleming, Jr. provided highlights.
FACULTY OBSERVER REPORT

The Faculty Observer Report was included in the board materials.  Dr. Elizabeth Sachs was not present.    

COMMITTEE REPORTS

ACADEMIC/STUDENT LIFE COMMITTEE
Committee Chairperson Tylec discussed the Resolution – Current Advisory Committee Process and Policies; in the past, the board approved all the advisory board members, currently there are approximately 60 programs, many having committee boards with 8-15 members on each.  The new resolution, states the advisory committee board members will be selected and recommended to the president by the Vice President of Academic Affairs, the division chairs, and the program advisor.  

It was moved by Committee Chairperson Tylec and seconded by Trustee Ross to approve the Resolution – Current Advisory Committee Process and Policies as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.

Committee Chairperson Tylec discussed the New Program – Public Safety AAS; she reported this aligns with the Police Basic Training Certificate, allow Police Cadets to matriculate into and graduate from a two-year degree program, full articulation to Police Academy will give students 30 credits in the program, the completion time will be 18-24 months. It was moved by Committee Chairperson Tylec and seconded by Trustee Wallace to approve the New Program – Public Safety AAS as presented.  Motion carried unanimously.
The next Academic Student Life Committee meeting will take place on Wednesday, June 5, 2024 at 1:00 p.m.    

A motion was made by Trustee Wallace and seconded by Trustee Smith to go into executive session to discuss personnel matters at 5:05 p.m.    

A motion was made by Trustee Alexander and seconded by Trustee Ross, to come out of executive session at 

6:30 p.m.

FISCAL COMMITTEE
Committee Chairperson Alexander stated the Fiscal Committee met on May 10, 2024, and the minutes were included in your board materials.  There were no questions regarding the minutes.

A motion was made by Committee Chairperson Alexander and seconded by Trustee Virtuoso to approve the 2024-2025 SUNY Niagara Budget as presented.  There were no questions.  Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Committee Chairperson Alexander and seconded by Trustee Wallace to approve the 2024-2025 Tuition and Fee Schedule as presented.  There were no questions.  Motion carried unanimously.

Committee Chairperson Alexander asked Vice President Lynch if there were any changes/updates in the Business and Finance Update; he stated there were none.   
The next Fiscal Committee meeting will be held on Wednesday, June 12, 2024, at 3:00 p.m.

OLD BUSINESS
Trustee Ross discussed the NYCCT award nomination process; as a resolution is needed before the June 19, 2024 deadline.  Barbara Walck will email the board members the NYCCT nomination information.  

NEW BUSINESS
None at this time.
GOOD & WELFARE

None at this time.
Chairperson Clark congratulated Trustee Katherine Alexander on her reappointment to the board.
The next board meeting will be on Tuesday, June 18, 2024, starting at 4:30 p.m.
It was moved by Trustee Alexander and seconded by Trustee Virtuoso to adjourn at 6:40 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Barbara Walck
Assistant to the President




